
 

 

Brewer’s Banter 

  
          

        
    
 
        Welcome & Apologies 

 

 

 Welcome Visitor: Ben Nightingale, friend of 
Lindsay and descendant of the 
Uren/Nightingale family who built Woodforde 
House and donated what is now Nightingale 
Park to the Council. 

 Our huge Christmas Market was a great 
success despite warm weather on Sunday. 
Congratulations to all involved. Ian reports 
the raffle takings were around $600, which 
is fairly reasonable. We were very grateful 
for the assistance of the students from 
Norwood Morialta HS Rowing Club who did a 
wonderful job both days assisting us with 

the market and they will be well rewarded 
for their efforts. 

 

 As we didn’t raise as much money as we 
hoped, it is proposed that the January market 
will raise funds once again for Operation 
Flinders.  

 We are hoping to gain access to the Polio 
Plus Relay ute for our February or March 
markets and will dedicate returns from that 
market to the Polio Plus Campaign along with 
the lottery ticket sales. 

 
 
 

         Guest Speaker: Councillor John Flynn – Woodforde Ward 
                        Operation Flinders and Nightingale Reserve 
 
John was elected to Council in 2018 representing the Woodforde Ward, which contains all of Rostrevor and 
the section of Magill east of St Bernards Rd. Obviously that’s where Nightingale Park is, and we have been 
very pleased that John has shown a great interest in the park and willingness to work with us to improve it. 
 
Unbeknownst to us, John is also involved with Operation Flinders and started off by telling us about a 
recent visit he did when the camp was on, accompanied by several photos, which was great. John has also 
been a Rotarian, Lion and was in Apex at one stage, so is very like-minded with our support of such causes 
and local issues. 
 
Since meeting with some members of the club at Nightingale Park about a year ago, John has taken 
concerns about the condition of the park back to Council for assessment and action. Initially this resulted in 
fixing the degraded creek bed and lawns, which have now been corrected. 
 

 Apologies were received from Ian and Don  
   A warm welcome to John Flynn and Ben Nightingale 
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In September this year Council received a report on the condition of the park with several items scheduled 
and funded for the 2022/23 budget year. Council endorsed the report and these actions will be going 
ahead. A copy of that report will be emailed with this report. 
 
 
The main highlights were the poor condition of paths, tennis court, coaches shelter, signage, interpretive 
trail and playground, which will all receive attention. Council would, of course, be interested in any 
contributions to these works and that will be something the club will need to consider soon. The club could 
also have a role in working with Magill Scouts, Magill Guides and Magill Primary to broker their involvement 
in some way. 
 
Overall it’s fair to say that John’s presentation and the work he has done to move this project forward were 
equally impressive and we were very glad to have him at our meeting to let us know. We look forward to 
finding practical ways for the club to continue its long involvement with the park through this 
refurbishment. 

 

                                                      
 

   
President Simon with Cr. John Flynn                                       Nightingale Reserve 
Campbelltown City Council 
 
 

           OPERATION FLINDERS FOUNDATION – One step at a time        

                   

Proceeds from the December and January markets will be going to          
support Operation Flinders.    

 

 
Rotary Masks are still available for $5.00 each from Colin 



  

 

Rotary Trip to the SA Police History Museum 

On the 28th November members from the RCMS attended an afternoon at the South Australian Police 
History Museum at Thebarton. A good time was had by all, and a special thanks to Robyn for the 
organisation of the afternoon. 

               
                                             
                                   CHRISTMAS MARKET RAFFLE WINNERS  
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      This week saw the British Court open the door for Julian Assange to be 
extradited to the USA. How do you feel about this? Should he be extradited? Should he be 
freed? Should the Australian government step in and protect an Australian citizen? 
 
This caused a bit of a debate among the members. In general I think most thought he should not be 
extradited. It was agreed Assange had made some powerful enemies and some powerful friends, but 
either way the USA were out to get him. 
 

Interestingly both Barnaby Joyce and Anthony Albanese have weighed into the debate this week. 

 
Quiz Question 

Last week saw the 80th anniversary of the 
bombing of Pearl Harbor. Just a bit closer to home 
how many times did the Japanese launch bombing 
raids on Darwin?                                

 Answer: Between February 1942 and November 1943 
there were 64 raids on Darwin, although none were as 
heavy as the first, when 242 Japanese aircraft attacked 
Darwin on the 19th February 1942. 

  

 Darwin 19 February 1942 

1st:  Handmade baby grandfather clock donated and made by stall holder John Stuart won by Gerry 
2nd: Sleigh filled with Christmas Goodies donated by RC of Magill Sunrise won by Jeff   

3rd:  Picnic Knapsack donated by Rotarian Lindsay won by stall holder Bernadette from Sparkling Owl                                             
4th:  Hand painted porcelain bowl donated by Margaret & Les Lawson won by stallholder Alex from Aleka 

5th:  3 bottles of sparkling wine donated by Casella Family Wines, won by Lee Anne. 
 

Sincere thanks to all who organised and donated to the raffle, sold tickets, and to everyone who 
purchased tickets. All prizes have been safely collected or delivered to the lucky winners. 

 

               



  

 

CHRISTMAS 2 DAY MEGA MARKET 
This year’s mega 2 day market has come and gone and for once we were blessed with great weather. 
Many thanks to you all who worked so hard to make the market a huge success.  
Here are some captured memories of the two days. 
 
Rotary: Supporting the local community, making a difference, changing lives. PEOPLE OF ACTION. 
 

       

   

    

     
  



  

 

Upcoming Events 
 

 
Sunday 19 December    CHRISTMAS AT THE BREWER’S - Social Event - 12NOON 
                                   24, Sheoak Drive, Athelstone, SA  5076 
                                    Please bring own drinks and a dessert or salad.  
                                                          
 
Sunday 9 January     MONTHLY ROTARY MARKET 
 
Tuesday 11 January    ROTARY RESUMES FOR 2022 
 
                                                                                                                                             
Wednesday 26 January    AUSTRALIA DAY BBQ - Nightingale Park – 5.00pm – Social Event 
 
Friday 1 – Sunday 3 April 2022   9510 DISTRICT CONFERENCE  - Tanunda, Barossa Valley 
                                               Visit: https://rotary9510.org/site page/conference-2022 

         See Lindsay if you wish to attend. 
 
 
 
Our best wishes for a speedy recovery to 
our Rotary friend Licaria. Get well soon. 

                                       

                                                               
                                        
 

       
   

    
    
  
  

  
 

       JACKPOT 
 

          $10.00 

I was kidnapped by a mad scientist 
who experimented on me, replacing 
my limbs with animal ones. If I ever 
see him again, I’ll tear him apart with 
my bear hands!!! 

https://rotary9510.org/site%20page/conference-2022


  

 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges that we meet on the traditional country of the Kaurna 
people of the Adelaide Plains.  We recognise and respect their cultural heritage, beliefs and relationship with the land and pay our 

respects to their elders past and present 

 
Next Meeting: 7:00 am, 21 December 2021 

Heccies - 31 Fisher Street, Magill 
Club Contact: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) 

No Guest Speaker  – Christmas Fellowship Morning – Last meeting for the year 

 
Meetings for Makeups: Check with them before attending 

Mondays 

 6.30pm Campbelltown San Giorgio Club  Henry St, Payneham   0407 724 699 

Tuesdays 

 6.15pm St Peter’s “Peripatetic” Check before Attending 0428 246 352 

 6.30pm Kent Town Lord Melbourne Hotel 63 Melbourne Street, Nth Adelaide 0433 387 082 

Wednesdays 
 7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town  

(1st and 3rd Wednesday then 2nd 
and 4th Wednesdays Bocelli Cafe 
Hutt St.) 

0416 367 289 

 1.00pm Norwood Manto Café Parade, Norwood 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays 

 

 6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays  
23 Regent St, Kensington 

0412 305 660 

 6:30pm Burnside Kensi Hotel 2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
23 Regent St, Kensington 

0481 373 266 

 6.30pm Morialta Tower Hotel Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 0497 159 737 

 Website 
 

Facebook  
Email 

magillrotary.org.au facebook.com/rotarymagill magill@rotaryclub.org.au 
      

 Rotary District 9510  Voice of Rotary 

rotary9510.org facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au 
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Colin Hill 
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